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UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

October 12, 2012

Dear Tribal Historic Preservation Officer:

SUBJECT: TRANSMITTAL OF TRIBES' PROPOSAL WITH COST ESTIMATE FOR THE
PROPOSED DEWEY-BURDOCK ISR PROJECT

On September 27, 2012, the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) received a “Proposal
with Cost Estimate for Traditional Cultural Properties Survey for the Proposed Dewey Burdock
Project” from Makoche Wowapi/Mentz-Wilson Consultants, LLP.

The NRC is aware of significant differences in the proposal submitted by Makoche
Wowapi/Mentz-Wilson Consultants, LLP and the proposal’ submitted by Powertech. The NRC
anticipates that resolving these differences will not support completion of a field survey in the fall
of 2012 for the Dewey-Burdock In-Situ Recovery (ISR) Project and for this reason it seeks
alternatives.

The NRC recognizes that there are additional methods for identifying potential properties of
traditional religious and cultural importance to tribes at the proposed Dewey-Burdock site.
Alternatives include opening the site to interested tribal specialists over a period of several
weeks with payments to be made to individual tribes, or seeking ethnohistorical and
ethnographic information from tribal specialists in interviews at tribal headquarters.

The NRC requests that you provide us with your ideas on alternative methods for identifying
potential properties by close of business Friday, October 19, 2012.

Also, enclosed is Powertech’s “Reply to October 4, 2012 Letter and Statement of Work (SOW),”
dated October 9, 2012.

Please note that the cost estimate and breakdown of field crew wages in the Tribes’ proposal
(pages 3 and 4) has been identified by the consultants as proprietary information and will not be
shared with all the consulting parties. In addition, the proposal with cost estimate in its entirety
are being withheld from public disclosure under 10 CFR 2.390.

Sincerely,

evin Hsueh, Chief
Environmental Review Branch
Division of Waste Management
and Environmental Protection
Office of Federal and State Materials
and Environmental Management Programs
Enclosures:
1. Proposal with Cost Estimate
2. Powertech letter dated 10/9/12 (ML12285A425)

"On August 7, 2012, the NRC forwarded Powertech’s revised statement of work (SOW) dated July 30, 2012
(ML12261A333). The NRC received a letter dated August 29, 2012 from Powertech in response to an August 12,
2011 request concerning information needed to complete Section 108 (ML12243A156).






